
1 

THE Bear Facts 
Busy Bears Quilt Guild June 2019 

CALENDAR - 2019 
 
June 17 
           General Meeting 
June 18 
           Dye Painting 
July 1 
           Board Meeting 
July 15 
           General Meeting 
July 16 
           Picnic in the Park 

EDITORS EPISTLE 
   

I was so disappointed to miss 
the Tea Party.  I hear it was a 
smashing success!   
 
If you need to email me for any 
guild business, please use  
busybearnewsletter@aol.com as 
the address.  I check this every 
day and my other email 
not so much.  Thank 
you! 
 
                              
          Jan Chapman 
            Editor 

 Presidentôs Message 
 
 
 

 A Quick Note From The President 
.   
       If you missed the Tea Party that was hosted by Elaine 
Dobiesz and Bobbie Egelund you missed out on a lovely event.  
The tables were decorated by the Queens, centerpieces were 
beautiful, and the food was outstanding!  We had several re-
quests for the recipes, and hope to share them in the June and 
July newsletters.  We also had guild members working hard at 
getting some beautiful items donated for our raffle.  As the Tea 
Party was coming to an end, everyone said they want to do it 
again next year.  Lots of pictures were taken and you will see 
why it was so well received.  Many thanks for all who worked 
so hard to made this a successful event.   
I hope you are all thinking or working on your aprons for this 
yearôs picnic.  I think I need to quick think about it and start 
making it.  The picnic will be here before we know it.  Iôm sure 
Bobbie Egelund will fill us in on it again at the June meeting.   
The Quilt Show is just around the corner, and the 3 months is 
going to be here before we know it.  I hope you are all working 
on completing your quilts.  Canôt wait to see all the beautiful 
creations.  We are such a group of talented ladies.   
Well too much to doé.too little time.  Hope to see you all at the 

guild meeting. 

                                      

                                                Belinda Evans 

                                                President 

June Dinner Before the Meeting 
 
Hi my friends, 
The restaurant that I have chosen for this month is Oakside, located at 40701 Village Drive in the Vil-
lage.  Our reservation is at 4 P.M. and they are aware that everyone needs to be served out by 5 P.M.  
The reservation is under Bobbie Egelund and they will do individual checks.  Looking for-
ward to a YUMMY dinner together! 
 
                                                                                                   Bobbie Egelund 
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Busy Bears Quilt Guild General Meeting Minutes June 15, 2019 
 

Call to order 

President Belinda Evans called to order the regular meeting of the Busy Bears Quilt Guild at 6:02 pm on May 20, 2019 at Mary 
Johnson Center of The Community Church, 40946 Big Bear Blvd., Big Bear Lake, CA. 

Approval of minutes from last meeting 

Motion was made by Madeline Frey and second by Lorraine Taylor to approve minutes of previous April meeting as published in 
May newsletter.  Motion carried. 

Open issues 

Membership-Fran Martin reported current membership stands at 60 members. 

Treasurerôs Report- Cheri Smith moved and Shirley Hartwick seconded the Treasurerôs Report as 

printed in the May newsletter be approved.  Motion carried.  

Sunshine and Shadows- Bonnie Smets reports lots of sunshine- Maddie Frey was at the meeting after 

a hospital stay for bronchitis.  Cullen, Beverly Bennettôs great grandson, is home and improv-

ing daily.  Susan Wade has had her scheduled surgery and is recovering at home.  Heidi Llanes 

husband is doing well and she attended the meeting. 

Quilt Show- Items needed for Doggie Basket for Opportunity at Quilt Show. There will also be a 

Baseball and Coke basket if anyone can provide items to include. On May 28 at 10:30 mem-

bers will meet at Bear Country Quilt Shop to cut fat quarters for Opportunity basket. 

Philanthropy- The Community Church Food Pantry received four bags of grocery items from our 

members. The June collection will be Breakfast items.   

Special Events- June 1, Simply Spring Tea Party, there are still openings- if you wish to attend speak 

to Elaine Dobiesz or Bobbie Egelund.  The annual Summer Picnic will be July 16 at 11 am at 

Sugarloaf Park. Bring a handmade apron wrapped in a fat quarter for a swapping game. Our 

Christmas Party will be on December 2 at Stillwellôs Restaurant. There will be a Mask Contest 

and our Traditional handmade ornament swap game.  Lorraine Taylor and Belinda Evans will 

be sponsoring a 7- night Quilt Cruise in March 2020 from San Diego to Mexico stopping in 

Cabo San Lucas, Mazatlan, and Puerta Vallarta. Pamphlets are available on the information 

table. 

Programs- Our program tonight is Norah McMeeking with a slideshow of ñMy Great British Adven-

tureò and tomorrowôs class ñMaking Friendsò.  June program will be Claudia Dallas with Col-

or Theory and ñDye Painting with Hawaiian Patternsò program. 

Retreat- Tonight is the last time to reserve you place at the Temecula Retreat.  Your reservation must 

be paid in full.   

Adjournment 

President Belinda Evans adjourned the meeting at 8:30 pm. 
Minutes submitted by:  Jeanne Wallace 
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Cut Ups 

 
Our next meeting will be at my house on 
Wednesday, June 12 at 10:00 A.M.  Bring your 
lunch and hand work if you like.  I will have 
coffee or tea.  
 

 
 
 
                                          Fran Martin 
                                          Cut Ups 

 

Stitchy Fingers 

 
In May we had some nice visiting, chatting, and 
sewing at Sue Merritt's and at my home. 
 
We'll get together again at Sue Merritt's on 
June 14th along with our significant others for a 
fun barbeque. 
 
 
                                                  Jill Gillham                                     
                                                  Stitchy Fingers                               
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 Membership  
 
 
                     MEMBERSHIP  As of June 2019   59 members 
 
New Members 
Samantha Shattles  Birthday 04/03 
PO Box 7122 BBL 92315 
41130 Pensylvania Ave BBL cell 949 307-0969 
EMAIL AmpersandXVII@gmail.com 
 
Laurie Hancock Birthday 03/22 
9747 Shadow Island Dr Shadow Hills 91040 
745 Eureka BBC 92314 cell 818 259 1380 
EMAIL lauriehhancock@gmail.com 
 
Susan Schwebel  Birthday Nov. 23 
3250 Willowbrook Ave Palmdale 93551 
1451 Klamath BBC 92314 cell 661 816-4388 
EMAIL susiesews@gmail.com 
 
Kathy Holloway Birthday 03/21 
1776 Pinnacle Way Upland 91784 
cell 909 241-9350 
EMAIL dbackathy@yahoo.com 
 
                                                 
                                                                                                 Fran Martin 
                                                                                                 Membership 
 
                                                              

Shadows and Hopes 
 

 June Birthdays  
 

      Mary Baughman                  6/10 
     Belinda Evans                      6/22      (Our very own leader) 
 
As for shadows:  I know that Heidi Llanes, husband, Pete, is going to have to have more surgery in 
a few months.  This poor guys has been through so much, and he needs to stay in our prayers. 
 
Susan Wade, had the other surgery needed,   We need to keep Susan in all of our best hopes and 
prayers for a complete total recovery.. 
 

 
                                                                                                         Bonnie Smets 
                                                                                                         Shadows and 
                                                                                                         Hopes 
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Picnic in the  Park  
 

Regarding our July 11 Picnic in the Park, here are the details: 
 
It will be a potluck lunch (sign-up sheet will be at the Guild meeting)  Time is 11:00 
A.M. Location will be at Sugar Loaf Park off of Maple and behind the Fire Station.  
This year those who attend will be responsible for making an apron (any style you 
like) and please wrap the finished apron in a fat quarter so it will be together with all 
the others for our exchange game.  If you have a food idea that you might like to 
bring, just give me a call 909 649-5201. 
 
 
 
               
                                                                      Bobbie Egelund 

PROGRAMS 

 

Greetings,   Warmer weather might be here to stay, I sure hope so.   We had a fun time in 

the workshop.   Each person made a different ethnic doll and it was fun to see how they all 

came out.   Maybe they will be ready to share at the meeting.  

  

This monthõs speaker is Claudia Dallas Gomez, the Program is òColor Storyó-exploring col-

or theory, color influence, and seven types of color contrast.   The Tuesday Workshop is 

òDye Paintingó  creating an Hawaiian modern quilt.   You will learn how to mix dye in a 

thickened medium so it will not bleed when you apply it to the fabric.   Claudia will also 

share tips on how to design perfect echo quilting.   There is a $25 kit fee, but it has every-

thing you will need for the class.   Class is designed for all levels of experience.   3 designs 

to choose from.   The sign -up sheet and sample will be at the meeting.  

  

Julyõs meeting is òEverything you need to know about the Quilt Showó  It is a great time to 

get all the info regarding how to enter your quilts, what jobs there are to help with and 

other details about the show and all the related activities.  

  

We have our annual picnic instead of a workshop in July.   It is always fun!   See details in 

Picnic article.   Do plan to join in the fun!  

  

If you have any questions, just give me a call or email.  

 

 

 

                                Lorraine Taylor  

                          Vice President/Programs  
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Food Pantry 
 

 
June ï Breakfast of Champions  

 

 

 

 

    

   

For the month of June, we are collecting food for breakfast. Here are some suggestions:  Boxes 
of cereal or individual boxes of cereal; canned fruit or individual fruit containers are great ideas.  
The Community Church was so appreciative of the 3 bags full of rice with the Cinco de Mayo 
theme.  I am looking forward to see the donations that will come in next month.  Thank You! 
  

Comfort Quilts 
 

I visited the Mom and Dadôs Project office.  They were so appreciative of the quilts we have 
been turning in.  The class in process has 2 participants.  We turned in 2 quilts this month, 
which was perfect.  Their next class will be in July. They do not know how many will be signing 
up for the class.  We will need to be prepared.  I appreciate everyoneôs work in making the 
quilts for the babies.  We have turned in 10 quilts since January. 

 

Doves ï I visited the Doves office.  They were thrilled to receive 6 quilts this month.  

I am amazed at the beautiful colors and designs of the quilts turned in.  This month they had a 
toddler staying at the facility and was thrilled to receive the large baby quilt.   

We have turned in 16 quilts to date to Doves.   

 

If you need batting for the Quilts you are working on for Doves or for Mom and Dadôs, give me a 
call:  Shirley Hartwick 909-584-1745.  I will need to know the dimensions of the quilt batting you 
need.  We have available kits for the comfort quilts at the next meeting.  

 

 

 

                                                                             Shirley Hartwick 

                                                                             Philanthropy 

 

This Photo by This Photo by Unknown Author 

https://commons.wikimedia.org/wiki/File:Froot-Loops-Cereal-Bowl.jpg
https://www.dietsandcalories.com/2012/06/range-of-dole-fruit-pots-and-calories.html
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 SHOW AND TELL 


